



March 13, 2013

Ms. Tracy Braun, MSc.
Director, Environmental Assessment and Licensing Branch
Manitoba Conservation
123 Main Street Suite 160
Winnipeg, Manitoba
R3C 1A5

Dear Ms. Braun:

Regarding: Environment License, Application

In follow up to our April 2012 application and comments received, please find, enclosed, four hard copies and one electronic copy of application to the Province of Manitoba for an Environment License from Pfizer Global Supply Brandon, a Division of Pfizer Canada Inc. located at 720-17th Street East, Brandon.

The application represents our public information document. We have made arrangements to have confidential and trade secret information available at the Winnipeg office of Thompson, Dorfman and Sweatman for review by Manitoba Conservation officials in accordance with the "Proprietary Information Protection Agreement, Brandon PMU Facility Protection Proprietary Information and Trade Secrets".

If you require any clarification or any additional information, please contact lan McGregor, our Environmental, Health and Safety Lead, at 204-728-1511 x337.

Sincerely,

Rom Chunster

Ron Cherepuschak Managing Director

PGS Brandon